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When the ecosystem engages

Last week, at our Corporate Affiliates Program (CAP) board meeting, we talked about devel-
oping talent and ensuring that ALL our Jacobs School of Engineering students have what
they need to succeed. Industry and government partners came to me at our CAP Board
asking how we can function as a unified team to support development of an innovation
workforce that fully reflects society. | sat back and thought, wow, everyone here is fully
engaged and working together.

Those are golden moments for me as a dean. It's not when the final goal has been achieved,

but when the machinery engages, when the ecosystem engages, and | feel that we have a

shared line of sight to the goal. Our student diversity and equity metrics can and will im-

prove. I'm never satisfied with the rate of improvement, but it's a good feeling to have industry and government partners leaning in to engage
with us in this work. With this kind of partnership, we know we can succeed.

We have incredibly talented and motivated people all across the Jacobs School working on the myriad issues at play when it comes to diver-
sifying our student body, and crucially, supporting all our students academically and personally.

We are a big school with incredible, diverse talent. When it comes to fully engaging, mentoring and empowering our students, there is still
plenty of opportunity. Ensuring tomorrow's innovation workforce reflects the diversity of our society is a concrete way that we can work
together to leverage engineering and computer science for the good of society. | encourage you to get involved with us in this critical work.
As our current partners know, we know how to listen, and we know how to take action. They are confident in their investment in us.

If you are in industry, government, the NGO world, or any other sector and are looking to engage in terms of helping us develop that brilliant,
diverse student talent, a great place to start is our team in the Corporate Affiliates Program. They can connect you with the right people
anywhere in the Jacobs School.

As always, | can be reached at DeanPisano@eng.ucsd.edu.
-Albert P. Pisano, Dean
UC San Diego Jacobs School of Engineering




World’s largest outdoor earthquake simulator
undergoes major upgrade

A major upgrade to the world's largest outdoor earthquake simulator recently reached a
milestone when the facility's floor—all 300,000 lbs of it—was put back into place. When
completed this fall, the simulator will have the ability to reproduce multi-dimensional earth-
quake motions with unprecedented accuracy to make structures and their residents safer
during strong shakes.The simulator, or shake table, will be able to test the heaviest and tall-
est structures to gauge how well they would withstand various earthquakes. The first test
following the upgrade will feature a full-scale, 10-story, cross-laminated timber building.
The upgrade is funded by a $16.3 million grant from the NSF.

Learn more: bit.ly/shaketableupgrade

Helping robots better navigate emergency rooms

Computer scientists at UC San Diego have developed a more accurate navigation system
that will allow robots to better negotiate busy clinical environments in general and emer-
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